
Clifford Bridge News 
 

Telephone: 02476 451720 

Email: admin@cliffordbridgeacademy.org 

Twitter: @CliffordBridge 

Website: www.cliffordbrigeacademy.org 

 

Issue 12 
5th April 2019 

 
 

This Week at Clifford Bridge 
 

Well it’s lovely to be writing my own newsletter again! Thank you so much to Eleanor and Ryley for stepping 

into my shoes over the last three Fridays and writing the newsletter for me, you did a super job and I loved 

reading them and keeping up-to-date with the goings on in school.  

 

Thank you so much to those of you who sent well wishes whilst I was in hospital. It cheered me up! I am 

really pleased to have been back in school a few times this week, catching up with the children and staff. As 

always, a huge thank you to the amazing staff team who have done a brilliant job in my absence.  

 

As you’ll now be aware, we decided to postpone our Come & Share event until next week, as there seems to 

be a nasty sickness bug doing the rounds across Coventry. Can I please remind you that if your child has 

sickness and/or diarrhoea, they must not return to school until 48 hours following the last episode. This is 

in line with NHS advice and will help us greatly in containing the spread of this bug. Sending lots of love and 

well wishes to those children and staff who have been affected. 

 

Lastly, I’d like to say a huge thank you to Year 5 who returned from their residential trip to Kingswood last 

Friday. They had an absolute blast and really did push themselves outside of their comfort zones. As 

always, they were a credit to the school and to you as parents; even the staff managed a few hours sleep 

with this year’s bunch! Well done and thank you Year 5, and to all those staff who gave up their time to 

support them. 

 

 

We are delighted to inform you that Mrs Jonck had a baby boy and they have called him 

Jethro. He was born on his big sister Zipporah’s birthday 13th March. 

Wishing you a lovely weekend                                                Amy Husband 

 

Merit                                                   

Certificate

 

Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

No Merit Tawona T No Merit Ashleigh A Taniasha D 

Kiran D 

Ratshiha T  

Chloe W 

Charlotte D 

Rosie H Pandora J Nylah J 
Aarav A 

Phoebe B 
No Merit 

 



The School Calendar Don’t forget to check 

Twitter for regular updates 

 

08.04.19 Decorate an egg for Easter – eggs can come into school 

09.04.19 Class photos (Nursery – year 5) 

11.04.19 Come and Share 

12.04.19 Gold Merit Assembly (EYFS at 10:00am and KS2 at 11:15am) 

12.04.19 PTFA Easter egg hunt  

12.04.19 Break up for Easter Holidays 

29.04.19 Return to school 

 

Birthdays from 
1st  - 7th April 2019 

Poppy F Charlie C Charlotte D 

Olivia H Lucas M Jessica L 

Kya O Kiera S Sophia-

Grace W 

Willow G Emylolo L Denver W 

Emmanuel C-N Ella P  
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

100% Club Attendance 

 

Whole School Attendance is 94.26% 

   Best Classes were RW and 6S 99% 

Well Done  
 

Rags to Riches Clothes Collection 
Thank you for all the bags of clothes that were 

donated.  We raised £99.90 which will go 

towards school funds. 

 
 

Class % Attendance 

RW 92.38% RD 99% 

1J 97.33% 1FS 91.38% 

2M 84.33% 2E 87.33% 

3C 94.52% 3E 89% 

4T 96.55% 4HJ 94.67% 

50 97.86% 5Y 98.62% 

6S 99% 6W 98.97% 

After School Clubs 
All after school clubs have now finished 

until after Easter, apart from an extra 
Trampolining which will take place on 

Tuesday 9th April, Band on Tuesday 9th 
and Cooking club on Wednesday 10th 

April. 

Decorate an Egg for Easter 
 

Children can decorate and design an egg for 

the Easter display. These can be bought in 

to school from Monday 8th April. 

 

Vacancy 

We have a vacancy for a Lunch time supervisor.  

The hours are Monday – Friday 12 – 1:30pm. If 

you are interested in applying for the position, 

please contact the school office. 

Class Photographs 
Children in Reception – Year 5 are having 

class photos on Tuesday 9th April.  If you 

DO NOT want your child/children to have 

their photograph taken, please let the 

office know by Monday 8th April. 
 



Early Years  

Nursery 
Spring is in the air! This week Nursery have been 

learning all about the season of spring. Having 

previously learnt about autumn and winter, Nursery 

were well prepared for the exciting season of spring. 

Mrs Newsome has had the paint, glue and crafts out 

this week as she supported the children to create 

beautiful rainbows using crepe paper and cardboard 

rolls. We spoke about how rainbows are formed, and 

on Tuesday afternoon a sprinkling of rain gave us hope 

for a rainbow - but alas there was no sunshine! The 

garden centre has been a big hit this week with the 

children taking it in turns to play the roles of shopper, 

till manager or gardener.  It is always wonderful to 

see such imaginative play which the children enjoy so 

much! For 

photographs 

of our 

exciting 

provision 

this week 

search 

inspire_eyfs 

on 

Instagram! 
 
 

Reception 
Reception made the most of the glorious sunshine at 

the beginning of the week. The children enjoyed 

plenty of outdoor play and created their own games. 

There were several budding tennis players emerging 

and they demonstrated excellent ball skills. We have 

had a range of craft chicks continually being created, 

as the children loved completing last week’s home 

learning challenge. Our own class chicks have grown 

considerably and the children have really enjoyed 

monitoring the changes every day. They have been 

intrigued by their movements and constant chirping 

throughout the day. They have all helped to look after 

them very 

well. We 

wish you all 

a lovely 

weekend 

and hope to 

see all of 

you return 

to school 

healthy and 

well on 

Monday. 

 

KS1 

Year 1 and Year 2 
Year 1 would like to say thank you to everyone that 

attended their family assembly on Tuesday 

morning. We loved sharing our learning with 

everyone and enjoyed singing and dancing too. We 

hope you enjoyed it as much as we did!  

Also this week, we have been learning about 

different types of poetry. On Thursday we used 

adjectives to create a poem called ‘Things in a 

Wizard’s Pocket’.  

Year 2 have been working extremely hard this week 

and have completed some practice reading 

booklets. Miss Moore was extremely impressed 

with their efforts and was especially pleased with 

their determination and positive approach. The 

children have really enjoyed spending time in 

reading groups over the last few weeks and it was 

clear from the progress that these sessions have 

had a positive impact on the children’s confidence. 

 

Year 2 have been focusing on kindness and have 

been trying to spot ‘kindness in action’. The 

children have been feeding back when they have 

seen someone being kind. During circle time, we 

went around the circle sharing things that we like 

about each other. There was a lot of smiling faces  

by the end of the session!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
KS2 

Year 3 and 4 
This week Year 3 had a wonderful time practicing 

and performing their Family Assembly,  We were so 

proud of them.  In English we have begun to read 

myths and started to create our own mythical 

creatures.   

Year 4 have been busy researching Roman Gods and 

Godesses.  They used the information to make 

their Roman Top Trumps! In Maths they have been 

finding out about decimals and using these in simple 

calculations.   

 



KS2 

Year 5 and 6 

 
Year 5 have an incredible week with their Come and 

Share preparation and now cannot wait to perform 

next Thursday. Their art skills, performing talents 

and musical composing attributes have all been on 

show and I am sure the performance will be one worth 

watching. 

In Year 6, we have our noses to the grind stone. We 

are in full SATs preparation mode. The extra revision 

sessions are going really well, the booster lessons are 

having a real impact and the Year 6 team could not be 

prouder of the efforts from all of the children in 

Year 6. Keep smiling everyone, you are all superstars 

 

 
 
 

          
 

 

What a fantastic trip to Kingswood with a truly 

incredible year group! 

All the children had a fun trip and represented 

Clifford Bridge brilliantly. They were enthusiastic, 

brave and encouraged each other in all activities. 

Year 5 took on challenges such as: abseiling, rock 

climbing, crate stack, obstacle courses, nightline 

and fire lighting! We are incredibly proud of them! 

No doubt they have told their family and friends all 

about it and have lots of wonderful memories. 

Thank you Year 5, you are amazing! 

 

 

 

    

    

    



 
 
  
 
 
 
 

   


